
July 30, 2021 

Jack Ainsworth, Executive Director, California Coastal Commission 
Steve Padilla, Chair, California Coastal Commission 
455 Market Street, Suite 300 
San Francisco, CA. 94105 

Re: August 12, 2021 Meeting Agenda Item Th 20.a. 

Dear California Coastal Commission Executive Director Ainsworth and Coastal Commission Chair 
Padilla, 

The Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation (OHMVR) Commission respectfully requests that the 
California Coastal Commission postpone any action on your August 12, 2021 meeting agenda 
item Th 20.a. regarding Revised Findings on Oceana Dunes Coastal Development Permit (CDP) 
Review. 

The OHMVR Commission was just recently made aware of this agenda item and has not had the 
opportunity to review the staff report because it is not yet posted or available to the public for 
review. 

In addition, the OHMVR Commission has its next regularly scheduled meeting on August 26-27, 
2021 where Commission action and public comment can be taken to respond to the California 
Coastal Commission Revised Findings on Oceano Dunes CDP Review. The OHMVR Commission 
previously submitted a letter to the California Coastal Commission on March 10, 2021 regarding 
our serious concerns about the Staff Report to phase out off-highway motor vehicles at Oceano 
Dunes State Vehicle Recreation Area, to which we have not received a response. 

The OHMVR Commission desires to build a better rapport and positive working relationship 
with the California Coastal Commission to better serve all of our interests to benefit California 
residents. We request your cooperation to postpone this agenda item until we have the 
opportunity to provide comments. 

Sincerely, 

~~i!l:ir 
California Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Recreation Commission 

Cc: OHMVR Commission 
Coastal Commissioners 
California State Parks Director Armando Quintero 
Off-Highway Motor Vehicle Division Deputy Director Sarah Miggins 
CA Resources Secretary Wade Crowfoot 
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